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SPRYE carefully monitors its revenues and expenses and focuses on delivering relevant services and programs to its 
members. We accomplish this by making use of volunteers to assist our Executive Director. As with many organizations, 
SPRYE has been impacted by the pandemic, and accordingly, many of our programs were repurposed and new 
initiatives undertaken. We received a Payroll Protection Program loan of $17,798 in May 2020 to help cover our 
operating costs. SPRYE is eligible for loan forgiveness and has submitted the loan forgiveness application to the lender.

DEAR FRIENDS,

While looking ahead with hope and the promise of a brighter year, we combined our messages to focus on SPRYE’s 
resilience, creativity, quick thinking and community spirit. 

As comics and writers joked about hindsight and the year of perfect vision, 2020 started out optimistically. At SPRYE, we 
looked forward to a busy year with new members and new programs. We soon realized that 2020 would instead force us 
to take a fresh look at who we are as individuals, as communities, and as an organization. 

SPRYE’s Valentine’s Day Tea was to set the stage for a packed year of large community programs, trips to local and state 
attractions, and our traditional get-togethers for donors, volunteers, and members. 

The news of a global health pandemic started to surface, and soon our neighboring communities were highlighted on 
national media. Health and government officials recommended, if not mandated, that individuals wear masks, social 
distance, stay home, and avoid groups or crowds.

With these recommendations, SPRYE sought new ways to engage our members and volunteers, filling the calendar with 
Zoom book clubs, virtual tours, video chair yoga, and a very active phone tree.

The photos you see throughout this report show some of these virtual events and the friends, volunteers, and community 
supporters who came together to give back to those in the community who needed SPRYE the most, showing we can 
stay connected despite being apart.

As we take this last look back on 2020, we cannot forget to mention the role technology has played in health care, 
lifelong learning and social interaction. We know there is so much more we can and will do to bring technology to our 
members and older adults in our communities. This will be our focus in 2021.

Together we thank you, our loyal donors and faithful volunteers. You not only allowed SPRYE to remain open, serving our 
members and communities, but allowed us to evolve to meet the challenges we face today and in the future.

 
 
 
 
With Sincere Thanks,		  Sincere Thanks and Gratitude, 

Michele Thomas 		  Marie Johnson
President 		  	 Executive Director

 �Program Expense  
$72,432

 �Admin Expense 
$53,775

 ��Fundraising Expense  
$19,900

 �Donations  
$65,981

 ��Events  
$29,722

 �Membership Dues 
$20,505

 �Other  
$4,563

 ��Grants  
$3,000

43%
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18%

12%

REVENUE
7/01/2019 - 6/30/2020

EXPENSES
7/01/2019 - 6/30/2020

24%

17%

4%

53%

2%

14%

49%

37%

FISCAL YEAR 2019-2020

Note: SPRYE Financial Reporting is on a fiscal year basis covering July 1, 2019 through June 30, 2020.



SPRYE 2020 — A YEAR IN REVIEW
Serving Harrison, Port Chester, Rye and Rye Brook

T
hroughout the challenging year of 2020, 
SPRYE never closed, remaining open to 
assist our members with services during 
extraordinary times when they truly 
needed us.

The pandemic did not prevent SPRYE from 
offering necessary transportation to critical doctor’s 
appointments and delivering food and medicine to 
members’ homes. Nearly 500 roundtrip rides were 
provided by SPRYE volunteers.

Prior to the stay at home demands, a warm and lively Valentine’s Tea and Jazz 
event was held at the renovated Crawford Mansion. 

In March, volunteers established a phone chain calling members weekly to see 
what form of assistance they required.

Using Zoom and other 
technology, SPRYE kept 
members engaged with six 
virtual art tours,10 current 
events discussions, and 12 
outdoor yoga sessions. 

Six members received personal birthday visits with balloons and cake! 

SPRYE created its first Book Club and met via Zoom 
30 times to discuss short stories and bestsellers such 
as American Dirt. A Singing Ice Cream man made visits 
to three senior housing communities and delivered 
frozen treats to 75 older adults.

The SPRYE ARMCHAIR Benefit was held in October 
honoring our local EMS teams. Viewers enjoyed the 
virtual affair safely from home. Funds raised that 

evening supported SPRYE and the EMS 
organizations. 

Holidays were especially hard on our 
restricted members. On Thanksgiving Day, 
volunteers distributed specially-prepared 
meals to 50 members 

Between Christmas and Hannukah, plants 
and treats were delivered to the entire membership. A Holiday Drive-Thru at 
Crawford Park ended the year complete with hot chocolate delivered by friends 
and volunteers directly to those who drove by in their cars.

THANK YOU TO OUR  
AMAZING VOLUNTEERS!

Sally Adler
Hannah Adler
Marie Berlingo
Jean Betz
Vicki Breslin
Barbara Brunner
Siegfried Brunner
Eva Burpee
Ellen Cacciapaglia
Tom Cahill 
Kathy Carley-Spanier
Harry Cohen
Ronald Cohen
Shane Cunningham
Cara Cunningham
Kathy Cusano
Bill Cusano
Loretta Crew
Colette Dempsey
Tricia Ellis
Joan Feinstein
Nancy Haneman
Julie Hartman
Linda Heilman
Paul Hicks
Harry Hogueland
Gloria Jacobs
Katie Lawrence
Mike Lent
Laura Linehan
Margie McCabe
Cynthia McKay
Christine Mackay
Connie Macleod
Bruce Macleod
Pamela McGuire
Gene McGuire
Jane Mickatavage
Dale Mintz
Lauren Miscimarra
Michael Niss
Tom O’Meara
Isobel Perry
Catherine Pirone
Dr. Robert Praid
Barbara Quinn
Cole Richards
Joanna Roberson
Kahleen Rozowsky
Linda Ritacco
Lauren Salomon
Megan Salomon
Bob Samuels
Arthur Stampleman
Susan Storms
Tish Stuebe
Barb Tankel
Michele Thomas
Angela Walsh
Martine Wax
Betty Weimersheimer
Wendy Weinreb
Frank Woo
Tom Wynne

SPRYE sought to assure 
that no member was left 
unconnected during these 
unprecedented times.



Hospice & Palliative Care  
	 of Westchester
Mr. and Mrs. Dick Hubert
Mr. and Mrs. Sol Hurwitz
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Jackson
Lee Katz, PhD
Mr. and Mrs. Alan Kelsey
Mr. and Mrs. Oran Kirkpatrick
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Klein
Mr. Patrick Koechlin
Ms. Cynthia Kuster
Mrs. Jean Marie LaSorsa
Dr. Robert Latkany
Ms. Paige Lavengood
Ms. Katie Lawrence
Mr. and Mrs. Frederic Leffler
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Lent
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas LoCastro
Ms. Gloria Mangiamele
Mrs. Mary Anne Massey
Mrs. Carolyn Mauritz
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen McCabe
Mrs. Constance McGillicuddy
McGraw Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Eugene McGuire
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Meyers
Mr. and Mrs. John Minks
Ms. Susie Morison
Mrs. Angela Morris
Mrs. Mary Morrissey
Ms. Kim O’Connor and  
	 Mr. Benjamin Stacks
Hon. and Mrs. Stephen Otis
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Pearson
Isobel Perry
Dr. and Mrs. Robert Praid
Mr. and Mrs. C.P. Ralli
Ms. Laura Rawlings
Ms. Linda Ritacco
Mrs. Kahleen Rozowsky
Mr. and Mrs. Philip Ruegger
Rye Beach Pharmacy
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Sarnoff
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Saunders
Mr. and Mrs. Maurio Sax
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Schiff
Mr. and Mrs. Howard G. Seitz
Mr. and Mrs. Harold Shapiro
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Shotland
Mrs. Florence Sniado
Mr. and Mrs. Shelly Snyder
Ms. Nancy Thevenet
Mr. and Mrs. Robert van der Wateren
Mr. and Mrs. Alfred Wallach
Ms. Betti Weimersheimer and  
	 Mr. Anthony Forma
Ms. Catherine Wynkoop

UP TO $99
Mrs. Eileen Annis
Ms. Carol Banahan
Ms. Mary Barbero
Mr. and Mrs. David Biddle
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Bieber
Mr. and Mrs. Henry Birdsall
Mr. John Blumenthal
Ms. Geraldine Bowling
Ms. Agnes Brady
Mr. and Mrs. John Brown
Ms. Ann Burger
Ms. Julia Burke
Ms. Eva Burpee
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Cahill
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Cammisa
Ms. Donna Cribari
Mr. Frederick de Barros
Ms. Lisa Dominici
Dr. and Mrs. Edward Drescher
Mr. and Mrs. Ed Ensign
Mrs. Mary Ferriner
Ms. Ninfa Fiocco
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Fox
Mrs. Frances Ginsberg
Ms. Joan Greve
Ms. Eva Grzelak
Mr. and Mrs. John Hofstetter
Ms. Debbie Honig
Ms. Janet Joyce
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Keith
Ms. Carol LaDore
Ms. Ann Edmonds and  
	 Mr. William Langham
Mrs. Charlene Laughlin
Mr. and Mrs. Irwin Lefkowitz
Mrs. Sue Lobel
Dr. Louis Maggio
Mr. Thomas Maloney
Ms. Laura Mattson
Mrs. Phyllis McBride
Mr. Scott Moore
Ms. Paula Morgan
Ms. Susan Naveran
Ms. Patricia O’Callaghan
Mrs. Nancy Platt
Mrs. John Reavis
Ms. Cassie Robbins
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Seaver
Mrs. Mary Silk
Ms. Katherine Sperling
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Steed
Ms. Rita Stewart
Mr. and Mrs. John Stockton
Mrs. Valerie Sullivan
Mr. Richard Tietjen
Ms. Francine Tour
Mr. and Mrs. Kent Warner
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Weinman
Mrs. Kathleen Worthington

FRIENDS OF SPRYE 2020: IN HONOR 
OF AND IN MEMORY OF*

In Memory of Ruth Dodo Berk
	 Richard and Carol Bieber
	 Ellen Bodow
	 Norma Foege
	 Dale and Steve Mintz
	 Lauren and Tony Miscimarra
	
In Memory of Richard Hansen
	 Isabelle and Henry Birdsall

In Memory of Harry A. Jacobs, Jr. 
	 Mr. and Mrs. Leland Paton	

In Memory of Thomas LaSorsa
	 Jean Marie LaSorsa

In Memory of Bobby Stampleman
	 Lee Katz

In Honor of Peter Fox
	 Gloria Mangiamele

In Honor of Robert Stern
	 Ellen Stern	

In Honor of Dale Mintz
	 Jaclyn and Adam Cohen

In Honor of Gil and Caryl Weinstein
	 Fiona Dogan	

In Honor of Nancy Haneman
	 Sandy and Joe Samberg

* �Every effort has been made to assure the accuracy of donor names. If a name has been misspelled, 
omitted, or listed improperly, please accept our deepest apologies and contact us at 914-481-5706.

Thank you to those who gave gifts  
in kind this year:
	 A & S Fine Foods
	 Aurora of Rye
	 Bella Cucina Maria
	 Whitby Castle
	 R & M Woodrow Jewelers



Friends of SPRYE for  
Calendar Year 2020*

$5,000+
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Dunn
Fanny and Svante Knistrom  
	 Foundation
Milton Tenenbaum  
	 Charitable Foundation
Mrs. Mildred Weissman

$1000-$4,999
Agatha Durland Foundation
Anonymous
Mrs. James Billingsley
Mrs. Barbara Brunner
Mrs. Ellen Cacciapaglia
Mr. and Mrs. Joe Carvin
Church of the Resurrection
Ms. Fiona Dogan
John and Jennifer Eckerson  
	 Family Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Feinstein
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Friedman
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Garland
Ms. Meg Cameron and  
	 Mr. James Glickenhaus
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Goodkind
Greenwich Hospital
Mrs. Nancy Haneman
Mr. and Mrs. Gordon Hargraves
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Hicks
Mrs. Pam Kindler
Mr. and Mrs. Jules Kroll
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Macleod
Mr. Thomas Murphy
Mr. and Mrs. Owen Nee, Jr.
Mr. Daniel O’Day
Osborn Home Care
Mr. and Mrs. Leland Paton
Mrs. Cornelia Robinson
Rye Community Synagogue
Rye Interfaith Housing Corporation
Rye Presbyterian Church
Mr. and Mrs. Joe Samberg
Dr. Cynthia MacKay and  
	 Mr. Arthur Stampleman
Mrs. Robert Stern
Ms. Tish Stuebe
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Thomas 
Vienna Senior Housing

$500-$999
Mrs. Virginia Benzak
Ms. Jacqueline Botwinick
Mrs. Priscilla Blum

Carpet Trends
Mr. and Mrs. Adam Cohen
Mrs. Elizabeth Dineen and  
	 Mr. James Dineen Jr.
Ms. Dolores Eyler and Mr. Van Siler
Mr. Harry Fleisch
Mr. and Mrs. David Florence
Mrs. Carol Hoffman
Keane & Beane, P.C.
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Ketchum
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Mecca
Ms. Emilie Murphy and  
	 Mr. Byron Nimocks
Ms. Christiane Quinif
Mrs. Barbara Quinn
Julia B. Fee/Sotheby’s
Mr. and Mrs. Frederick Taylor
Ms. Judy Tenney
Mr. Werner Tietjen
Mr. and Mrs. Alexander Vietor
Visiting Angels
Westchester Family Care
White Plains Hospital
Women’s Club of Rye
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Wynne

$250-$499
Mrs. Margaret Reilly and  
	 Mr. Joseph Antalec
Ms. Deborah Faust and  
	 Mr. David Bacchioni
Mr. and Mrs. Jacob Ben Meir
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Bock
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Brown
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Clark
Mr. and Mrs. Ron Cohen
Hon. Josh Cohn
Mr. and Mrs. Gene Collins
Ms. Angela Cozzi
Mr. and Mrs. William Cusano
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Dailey
Mrs. Marjorie Daniels
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Delaney
Mr. Richard Flahive
Glassman & Brown LLP
Mr. and Mrs. Svend Hansen
Ms. Linda Heilman and  
	 Mr. L.T. Lilliston
Lisa and David Hellerstein
Ms. Robin Henschel
Mrs. Gloria Jacobs
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Jacoby
Ms. Rebecca Kahlenberg
Dr. and Mrs. Robert Kurtz
Mr. and Mrs. Herb Lobl
Dr. and Mrs. Robert Mickatavage
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Mintz
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony Miscimarra

Mr. and Mrs. Timothy Moynihan
Edward Jones Investments, 
	 Thomas J. Mullooly, Financial Advisor
Mrs. Peggyann Munnick
Mr. Sassoon Peress
Mr. Joe Petrelli
Mr. and Mrs. Stanley Reese
Mr. and Mrs. Martin Rogowsky
Mr. Peter Rolland
Rye Ford-Subaru
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Sack
Mr.and Mrs. Hal Schwartz
Mr. and Mrs. Tony Spaeth
Mr. and Mrs. Fred Sykes
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Weinreb
Mr. and Mrs. Gil Weinstein
Mr. and Mrs. Alan Wiener
Ms. Sarah Young

$100-$249
Mr. and Mrs. James Alban-Davies
Ms. Marie Altmeyer
Ms. Sue Autry
Dr. and Mrs. Allen Avrutin
Ms. Jeanne Barrett
Ms. Jean Betz
Ms. Barbara Blazer
Ms. Ellen Bodow
Ms. Katie Brown and  
	 Mr. William Gedale
Mr. and Mrs. Siegfried Brunner
Mr. and Mrs. James Buckley
Mr. Robert Calandruccio
Mrs. Lynn Callagy
Mrs. Caroll Claps
Mr. and Mrs. Allen Clark
Ms. Margaret Collins
Mr. and Mrs. John Cunningham
Ms. Tiffany Dodge
Mrs. Wendy Dolce
Ms. Bonnie Downing
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Elliot
Mr. Tom Fendler
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Flood
Mrs. Norma Foege
Mr. Robert Freeland
Mr. and Mrs. Bob Gambee
Mr. Davidson Gordon
Graham Funeral Home
Ms. Ruth Greer
Mr. and Mrs. George Grossman
Mr. and Mrs. Hollis Hart
Mr. and Mrs. David Hartman
Mr. Andrew Heath
Mr. David Heiser
Mr. and Mrs. John Hiensch
Mr. and Mrs. Joel Hoffman
Mr. Harry Hogueland



Board of Directors 2020-21

Michele Thomas 
President
Dan O’Day 
Chair, Executive Committee
Dale Mintz
Vice President
Tilly Young
Secretary
Hilary Garland
Treasurer

Lisa Aaronberg
Kathy Carley-Spanier
Ron Cohen
Richard Flahive
Maria Hargraves
Julie Hartman
Lauren Miscimarra
Owen Nee, Jr. 
Peter Rolland
Tom Wynne

Advisory Council

Barbara Brunner
Joan Feinstein
Nancy Haneman
Paul Hicks
Lee Katz
Isobel Perry
Tom Saunders
Arthur Stampleman, Chair
Wendy Weinreb
Gil Weinstein

Marie Johnson 
Executive Director

Kathy Barefoot  
Administrative Assistant

PO Box 748
Rye, NY 10580

55 South Main Street, 3rd Floor
Port Chester, NY 10573

914.481.5706
director@sprye.org
sprye.org

Sprye is a 501(c)(3) not-for-profit organization

Serving: Harrison, Port Chester, Rye and Rye Brook


